September ¥, 1981
PRELIMINARY NOTIFICATION OF EVENT OR UNUSUAL OCCURRENCE--PNO-IIT-81-78 LyB

This preliminary notification constitutes EARLY notice of eveats of POSSIBLE safety or
public interest significance. The information is as initialiy received without veri-
fication or evaluation, and is basically all that is knoewn 'y IE staff on this date.
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Subject: HIGH PRESSURE COOLANT INJECTION (HPCA).SYSFEM DECLARED INOPERABLE

On September 3, 1981, the licensee declared the HPCI system inoperable upon disccvery of
damaged pipe hangers “or the HPCI steam line. The HPCI steam line is 10" in diameter
and several hundred feet long of which about 40-60 feet was affected. The damage
involved 2 high energy line break (HELB) whip restraints with concrete anchor bolts
partially or fully pulled out and about 7 spring loaded vibration suppressors that

were broken or indicating abnc —al displacement. This piping was subjected to a

severe water hammer incident in (971 that resulted in repiacement of a portion of

the piping.

Studies by EDS, a private engineering contractor, via computer model, indicate the
highest stress that the pipe was subjected to was 10,000 psi (35,000 psi is yield
strength). The piping and sujrorts have been examined by visual, ultrasonic, radio-
graphic and magnetic partic. tests and have shown no further damage.

An ITmmediate Action Letter def'n:ng the steps to be ~omplet~! prirr to uecle *ag o ©
system operable was transmitted to the licensee on September 4, 1981.

Region 111 inspectors and a Section Chief were on site during the weekend reviewing the
licensee's compliance to the Immediate Action Letter.

Following the examination of the piping and hanger repairs, the licensee attempted to
reheat the line but found a water buildup in a length of horizontal pipe. Therefore,
the line was reisolated for further evaluation.

The unit is presently operating at nearly full power and in a 7 day LCO for HPCI
operability. The Resident Inspectors and RIIT are following the activity.

The State of Illinois is being notified.
No release of radioactive material has occurred as a result of this event.

The licensee has submitted a 24 hour and ENS notification to the NRU. There has been
no media interest at this time.

The Region 111 office (Chicago) was informed of this event on September 3, 1981 by the
Pesident Inspector. This information is current as of 12:00 Noon, September 8, 1981.

£3Y
Kk e~ rildGa T

3
Contact: T. Tongue (815) 942-9267 F. W. Reimann FTS 384-2542 '/Q>

09

250241 81C08
DR I&E
NO-1I

11-81-078 PDR

o°uD



PRELIMINARY NOTIFICr: ON OF EVENT OR UNUS._... OZCURRENCE--PNO-1].-£.-78 9/8/81

- 2 -
DISTRIBUTION: ‘
H. St.j.g)_’ MNBB_ 2 34  Phillips Q444 ENQ 2{p Willste 23§
Chairman Palladino EDO NRR 1E NMSS
Comm. Gilinsky AEOD Landow (0OIA) RES
Comm. Bradford PA
Comm. Ahearne MPA Air Right; (20O MAIL:
Comm. Roberts ELD SP INPO 2,42 ADM: DMB
ACRS NSAC NSOC: S. Ebbins
SECY

CA Regions 1_2 70 , II‘_&ﬁ_, IV_agﬂ V_Q240 Licensee (Corporate Office) o 40

Rev. 9/1/81



